Zhuikov Dmitry Sergeevich, 

Head of Department of the President 

for Provision of Constitutional Rights
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Grozny

Tel/fax 8-(8712)-22-21-87

 Dear Dmitry Sergeevich!

    This letter is addressed to You from the people who lived in highlands of the Chechen Republic – we lived close to each other till the '30s of the last century in Iter-Kale, Orzmi-Kale, Tishle, Khegy, Vovgy, Tuesty, Kezhvinchu, Keimehk, Erdechy, Khekhelgy, Gozony, Zingaly, Bitsiy, Kerety of the former Akinsky village Soviet, Galanchozhsky district of Chechen and Ingush Autonomous Republic.

    For the last 75 years all these villages were destroyed as a result of various historical events. No one is residing in these villages any more and the valuable lands of this district are not used. We consider this situation as highly tragic, there are many reasons for it and the economic aspects are not to be left without attention. This district (the former Akinsky village Soviet) demonstrates plenty of land resources of agricultural value. For instance, pasture meadows there used to offer excellent feed for pasture from three districts of Chechen and Ingush Republic. These lands feature mineral resources, beneficial hydro geological premises to establish hydro power plant. Unique geographical location provides attractive ecological environment to set up health resorts and to establish sports schools. What's more, this area accommodates the elements of megalithic period, which is the heritage of human civilization being important for international community.

     In our viewpoint the revival of these territories is the matter of state as the revival of these deserted area will allow to regain the true social and cultural values and it will in turn reduce social tension in the Republic.

     At present inter-regional public organization is being established and the goal of this organization is to revive the villages in highlands in this district. To re-establish life in this area the former residents of these villages will consolidate the available resources, including material and financial, and they will attract investments and donations. We plan to hold meeting of the former residents of these villages of Akinsky village Soviet as it will be needful to coordinate the future activities.

You are kindly requested to delegate to this meeting a competent representative of the Department of the President for Provision of Constitutional Rights who could be acquainted with ethnic specifics of the region in question. The presence of the representative will contribute for the mutual understanding and will support our efforts in this matter.

   We hope You will demonstrate goodwill and support that's needed to revive the life in highlands and that will allow to find solution to employment issues and bringing life to normal conditions in the Chechen Republic.

With best regards,                  

President of Inter-Regional Public Organization
"Committee for revival of highland villages "AKKA"
Baysarov E.E.                       
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